

City Engineer

CITY OF CONCORD

New Hampshire's Main Street™

Community Development Department

REPORT TO MAYOR AND THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: David Cedarholm, PE, City Engineer

DATE: August 24, 2021

SUBJECT: Response to Streetlight Referral on Shawmut Street

Recommendation

Accept this report informing the Council of the Engineering Division's resolution to a City Council referral requesting the installation of a streetlight on Shawmut Street.

Background

The Community Development Department received a referral from the June 14, 2021 City Council meeting in which a resident requested the installation of a streetlight at a specific location on Shawmut Street. Upon investigation, it was determined that there had formerly been a streetlight at this location, but it had been removed and inadvertently not reinstalled after Unitil upgraded the utility pole it was attached to.

Discussion

The Engineering Division contacted Unitil at which time the streetlight was promptly reinstalled. A follow-up email was sent to the resident who made the request and they responded indicating satisfaction and acceptance with the resolution.